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2016-2017 International President  

Chancellor Bob Corlew 
Chancellor Bob Corlew, from Milton, Tennessee, USA, was elected to 

serve as President of Lions Clubs International at the  

association’s 99th International Convention held in Fukuota, Japan 

June 26 through 28, 2016. 

President Corlew is retired as chancellor for the State of Tennessee 

and a professor of law. A member of the Murfreesboro Noon Lions 

Club since 1978, he has held many offices within the association,  

including charter club president, zone chairperson, district governor, 

cabinet secretary and council chairperson. He has been instrumental 

in the chartering of a number of new clubs. Most recently, he worked 

to charter a new club comprised of lawyers and judges, which gained 

more than 75 members during its first year. 

In recognition of his service to the association, he has received numerous 

awards, including the Leadership Award, the Builder Key Award, three 

International President's Awards and the Ambassador of Good Will Award, the highest honor the  

association bestows upon its members. He is also a Vanguard of the Melvin Jones Memorial, a Progressive 

Lindsey-Jennings Fellow and a Progressive Melvin Jones Fellow. 

In addition to his Lions activities, President Corlew has been active in the Boy Scouts of America, the Jaycees 

and the American Red Cross. He has also served as a councilman in Milton and was a Major in the U.S. Army 

Reserve. 

President Corlew and his wife, Dianne, also a Lion and a Progressive Melvin Jones Fellow, have five children 

and four grandchildren. 

International President 

Bob Corlew 
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DG Mike’s Boiler Room Report 

Hello fellow Lions and welcome to a new year of service , a special year of service going into 

our 100th anniversary. 

Where do I start. My amazing journey started a little over two years ago when PDG Doug Weins asked 

me to step up and take on the position of 2nd Vice District Governor and I haven't looked back since! 

Thanks Doug for the opportunity. The journey has been fantastic so far and I am expecting a great year 

as your District Governor. I use the words "Your District Governor"  because I am here to serve you. It's 

about you the grass roots members who elected me. I will do my best to live up to your expectations.  

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any comments, questions, or concerns.  

Together we will "Climb New Mountains",  stand on new peaks, and ascend to new heights. We will 

honor our association by taking on the challenges of a community and a world that needs us now more 

than ever.  As it has been said before " Many people will wonder if they have made a difference in the 

world, Lions do not have to wonder, we know that we have made a difference" within our  

communities and globally . We know that we have worked hard and even though we may never be told so, the world appreciates 

what we have done, and must continue to do 

This also the time to implement our plans for the new Lions year and in doing so remember to include the four cornerstones of  our 

Centennial Challenge, Vision, Youth, Hunger, and the Environment.  Do one project in these four areas this year and report them as 

a Centennial Project. This effort will be recognized by the district and LCI.  

This year's District Cabinet meetings will be held on August 13, November 19,2016  and May 13, 2017 in Red Lake Falls and January 

27, 2017 at the Midwinter Convention in Mahnomen, All are welcome to attend. There is also a form in the newsletter to request 

the District Governors visit. Please fill it out and email it to me at mjanssen@shaw.ca  and I will try to schedule it in to the best of 

my ability and availability.  I will provide you all with more district information monthly as I receive it. Please make plans to attend 

the Midwinter Convention in Mahnomen this year being the 100th anniversary midwinter convention I promise you a very special 

one. You won't want to miss it. 

For Tammy and I this year's journey began on June 18th. as we flew out of Winnipeg to the International convention in Fukuoka 

Japan. The time difference is 14 hours so we arrived at about 8:00 p.m. on June 19th with a bit of jet lag. June 20th was a bit of 

exploring and a bit of shopping and meeting up with our fellow District Governors and spouses.  The following 4 days were spent in 

training sessions during the day and meeting new and old friends in the evening topped with a banquet at the end of our train ing 

then it was down to enjoying the convention. It was an honor meeting so many Lions from around the world, there were 38,000 

Lions in attendance.  At the end of the convention we spent 5 days in Kyoto touring the region and visiting places like Hiroshima 

and Osaka, soaking up the culture. Then 2 days in Tokyo taking in the sights, sounds and tastes of the city before a 30 hour return 

home. Once again jet lag, but it was well worth it. 

Yours in Service 
District Governor Mike Janssen 

District Governor 

 Mike Janssen 
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Stephen Lions and Barnesville Lions 

The Barnesville Lions manned a food stand for the "Relay for Life" event held at the Clay County Fairgrounds on Friday, June 
10.  Lions workers from L to R Mike Starr, Jack Foster (event chairperson), Pete Larson, Ron Johnson, and Jay Nord (chief grill 
artist.)  Net proceeds will be donated to this cancer fundraiser which again exemplifies the Lions motto of, "We Serve." Attendees 
at the "Relay for Life" enjoy a brat, chips, and a drink, at the Lions Food Stand. 

Lion Bruce Hamnes was presented with the Helen Keller Sight Award 
and Lion Dale Price was presented with the Melvin Jones Fellow Award 
by 5M-11 District Governor Gerald Fontaine.  

5M11 District Governor Presents Honors to Lions Club Members 

Appeared in the Stephen Messenger April 28 

District Governor Fontaine and his wife, Eliane, were special guests at the  
Stephen Lions Club April regular meeting. The meeting was held at Pennie’s on 
Wednesday, April 20th. 
HELEN KELLER SIGHT AWARD: Recognizes businesses, organizations and  
individuals who help restore and preserve sight. They are instrumental in  
contributing to their respective communities or the Lions Sight Mission. Helen 
Keller Sight projects are made possible by donations to Lions Clubs International 
Foundation (LCIF). The Stephen Lions Club contributed $1,000.00 to that end. 
Other Stephen Lions Club recipients of the Helen Keller Sight Award include 
Mark Kroulik and Helen Avery. 
MELVIN JONES FELLOWS: The fellowship, which was created in 1973, takes its 
name from the founder of the Lions Club International (LCI), Melvin Jones. It is 
an honor – not an award. The fellowship was established as LCIF’s highest form 
of recognition to acknowledge an individual’s dedication to humanitarian  
service. Projects are made possible by donations to Lions Club International 
Foundation (LCIF) for the Melvin Jones Fellowship Program. The Stephen Lions 
Club contributed $1,000.00 in that effort. 
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Upcoming Guide Dog Walks 

Winnipeg West Lions Don and Bea had the pleasure of 
presenting Stephanie and her guide dog Roxy with a new 
folding wheelchair. A HUGE thank you to Lion Gord for finding 
a suitable chair for her use. Both Stephanie and her partner 
Michelle and Roxy are ever so grateful for the donation of a 
wheelchair so she can get out and about much easier and can 
now return the rental chair that is impacting their income. 
Where there is a need there is a Lion!  Thank you to all of the 
Winnipeg West Lions from the bottom of their hearts.  
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5M11 is so excited to add so many new Lions to help us “SERVE” our communities. Thank you for taking the 

time out of your busy schedule to be a part of this hard working service organization. We look forward to 

working with you, side by side and strive to make a difference in a community or world-wide project to help 

“a person in need”. THE FOLLOWING LIST IS AS FROM LIONS CLUB INTERNATIONAL. So if your new  

members are not on this list yet, it is due to when we get the confirmation from International.  

Melissa Brasel – Barnesville Thursday Nite Lions Club 

Kaytlin Harbin – Barnesville Thursday Nite Lions 

Club 

Jill Schafer – Barnesville Thursday Nite Lions Club 

Jonathan Halldorsson – East Kildonan Lions Club 

Nicole Fanshaw – East St. Paul Lions Club 

Brian Erickson – Fosston-Lengby Lions Club 

Jonathan Halbur – Fosston-Lengby Lions Club 

Casey Holland – Fosston-Lengby Lions Club 

Karen Carlsrud – Gary Lions Club 

Jessica Langseth – Goodridge Lion Tamers Lions Club 

Gary Erickson – Greenbush-Badger Lions Club 

Ruth Anderson – Grygla Lions Club 

Carol Anne Aune – Grygla Lions Club 

Carole Aune – Grygla Lions Club 

Raymond Henderickson – Grygla Lions Club 

Kristy Monson – Grygla Lions Club 

Carrie Nordby – Grygla Lions Club 

Jim Nordby – Grygla Lions Club 

Matt Smith – Grygla Lions Club 

Rachel Arneson – Halstad Lions Club 

Mary Niklaus – Halstad Lions Club 

Ben Trottier – Halstad Lions Club 

Charles Johnson – Hitterdal  ions Club 

Valerie Johnson – Hitterdal Lions Club 

Ruth Popkin – Hitterdal Lions Club 

Herbert Filer – Karlstad Lions Club 

Mary Filer – Karlstad Lions Club 

Garry Gambill – Karlstad Lions Club 

Adam Kuznia – Karlstad Lions Club 

Charlotte Viou – Moorhead Midday Central  Lions 

Club 

David Haugen – Oslo Lions Club 

Tasha Lappage – Pinawa Lions Club 

Brian Wilcox – Pinawa Lions Club 

Derek Brummund – Red Lake Falls Lions Club 

Mark Bailer – Riverside Lions Club 

Elva Berry – Riverside Lions Club 

Laura Devlin – Riverside Lions Club 

Dominic Marion – Riverside Lions Club 

Doris Pambrun – Riverside Lions Club 

Gilles Pambrun – Riverside Lions Club 

Pierre Pambrun – Riverside Lions Club 

Elizabeth Pontanos – Riverside Lions Club 

Samantha Quiring – Riverside Lions Club 

Seeli Santiago – Riverside Lions Club 

Joe Tschetter – Riverside Lions Club 

Amy Wesa – Riverside Lions Club 

Jean-Pierre Gingras – Ste. Anne Lions Club 

Allan Lowry – Ste. Anne Lions Club 

New Lion Members to 5M11 Jan to May 2016 
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Clubs, as you add new members, please e-mail Lion Stacy, Newsletter Editor,  

as well as DG Mike to be included in the next newsletter.  

(E-mail is skleinwachter@yahoo.com or specialk.stacy@gmail.com) 

Eleanor Heggie – St. Hilaire Lions Club 

Hilary Stoltman – St. Hilaire Lions Club 

Wade Selvig – Thief River Falls Lions Club 

Rylee Peterson – U of M Crookston Lions Club 

John Medicraft – Wannaska Lions Club 

Jodi Sorenson – Wannaska Lions Club 

Ryan Sorenson – Wannaska Lions Club 

Christopher Kirchner – Warren Lions Club 

Freddie Martinez – Warren Lions Club 

Jackline Adoch – Winnipeg Ma’di Lions Club 

Betty Alial – Winnipeg Ma’di Lions Club 

James Alima – Winnipeg Ma’di Lions Club 

Christine Amoko – Winnipeg Ma’di Lions Club 

John Amoko – Winnipeg Ma’di Lions Club 

Jovan Angelo – Winnipeg Ma’di Lions Club 

Rachel Dueck – Winnipeg Ma’di Lions Club 

Shaun Dueck – Winnipeg Ma’di Lions Club 

Lushia Eyto – Winnipeg Ma’di Lions Club 

Mary Gara – Winnipeg Ma’di Lions Club 

James Ijjo – Winnipeg Ma’di Lions Club 

Alfred Inyani – Winnipeg Ma’di Lions Club 

Akeri Isara – Winnipeg Ma’di Lions Club 

Estila Kebaya – Winnipeg Ma’di Lions Club 

Rose Kiden – Winnipeg Ma’di Lions Club 

Victoria Masio – Winnipeg Ma’di Lions Club 

Duku Michael – Winnipeg Ma’di Lions Club 

Daniel Okot – Winnipeg Ma’di Lions Club 

Grace Okot – Winnipeg Ma’di Lions Club 

Jacob Okot – Winnipeg Ma’di Lions Club 

James Okot– Winnipeg Ma’di Lions Club 

Miriam Okot – Winnipeg Ma’di Lions Club 

Sebit Omena – Winnipeg Ma’di Lions Club 

George Ottogo – Winnipeg Ma’di Lions Club 

John Ottogo – Winnipeg Ma’di Lions Club 

Beti Roben – Winnipeg Ma’di Lions Club 

Jusphine Taban – Winnipeg Ma’di Lions Club 

Angela Tuya – Winnipeg Ma’di Lions Club 

Granti Yanga– Winnipeg Ma’di Lions Club 

Kissinger Yanga – Winnipeg Ma’di Lions Club 

Margaret Yanga – Winnipeg Ma’di Lions Club 

Benjamin Yonah – Winnipeg Ma’di Lions Club 

Cecilia Zesak – Winnipeg Ma’di Lions Club 

Peter Bastians – Winnipeg South Lions Club 
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Grunthal Lions 

On June 16th the Green Valley School in Grunthal held their first annual outdoor band concert. It was a fundraiser to aid 

the students raise money for their band trip next year to Edmonton. 

  

The Grunthal Lions club smoked and prepped Pulled pork for 300 guests. It was a great success. 

  

The weather was beautiful and the music was amazing. 

Grunthal Lions Club participating in project pride,  
giving grade 1 students Canadian flags. 

More from DG Mike’s trip to Japan. 
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Fosston-Lengby Lions 

The Fosston Lengby Lions were proud to be platinum sponsors of the recent 3rd Annual Burggraf's Ace Caring Fore Kids 
Charity Classic Golf Tournament, donating $1400 to the cause. The tournament was held on June 2nd at Pokegama Golf 
Course, raising a total of $67,702 that will go to the Grand Itasca Foundation to help expand, develop, and enhance 
pediatric care for kids in Northern MN.  

Al Heide, Bill Malwitz, Chuck Lucken, and Wayne Holt along 

with three of this years "All Star" Kids. 

Mike Manecke, Tim Manecke, Luke Nelson, and Erv Wickham 

along with two of this years "All Star" Kids. 

Presenting the check is Lion Luke Nelson, Steve Burggraf, 
Director of the Grand Itasca Foundation- Kelly Kirwin, Sean 
Burggraf, and Lion Erv Wickham.  

Newsletter Editor Lion Stacy 

Kleinwachter, Dilworth Loco 

Ladies Lion, caught taking lots of 

photos at the Fifth Annual D-Feet  

Hearing Loss Fundraiser Walk on 

June 4th at the Arboretum in 

Chaska.  
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Winnipeg Ma’di Charter Night June 4th 
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Winnipeg West Lions/Centennial Challenge 

Contest Guidelines: 

The Public Relations Contest is to promote Lions and the 100th Centennial Anniversary. Every club in the Multiple is invited to 

participate. Small clubs have the same chance as a large club to win. 

If there are not enough lines on the application in any area, feel free to attach another page. 

Each District will award 1 winner per year. A plaque will be given to the winner of each District at the Multiple Convention in 2017 

& 2018. An overall winner will be chosen from the 12 District winners and will be awarded at the 2017 & 2018 Multiple  

Convention. A money amount will be determined by the District Governors at the July 2016 Council of Governors.  

Contest will run from July 2016- December 31, 2017 and January 2017 –December 31, 2017.  

Please submit your application to your District Public Relations Chair. If your District does not have a PR Chair, then submit it to 

your Newsletter Editor.  

Mail to: 

Lion Sandy Carlson, Public Relations Chair or Lion Stacy Kleinwachter, Newsletter Editor 

1109 2nd Ave N  3200 22nd St. S. Apt 424 

Moorhead MN 5656  Fargo ND 58104 

designerinmn@msn.com  skleinwachter@yahoo.com 

The Winnipeg West Lions held their year end BBQ and 

A Hope Medal was presented from the club to Ken Morley, 
a double lung and heart transplant patient who received 
assistance with medical costs from the Lions Foundation 
of Manitoba NW Ontario and the Winnipeg West Lions. 
Ken Morley is also the director for Manitoba for the Organ 
Transplant Association and a great spokesperson for that 
cause.   

PDG Dave Hollyoake, Lion Gord Kalian, PDG Bob 

Robinson and Ken Morley. 

Lion Joe Hardy receiving a Centennial Challenge pin for 

membership growth. Also pictured is Lion Gord Kalian and 

Lion Dave Hollyoake   
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West St. Paul Lions 

Your roving reporter the West St. Paul Lions are out doing what they do best. For the 6th year they are out helping the River crest 

Hotel Annual Yard Sale, we were cooking while some of us sold our Grocery Scramble tickets. This reporter would like to thank Lion 

Jay & Lion Pat for the pictures.  -Lion Peter Wight 

Zachary Mah; newest "lion 

cub" for Lion Club of West St 

Paul. Grandson of Lions 

Barbara and Peter Schwarz. 
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Karlstad Lions & TRF Moonlighters Lioness 

Karlstad Lions and Thief River Falls Moonlighters Lioness providing Taxi service, by golf cart, for those attending Kick’n Up  Kountry 

June 8-11. Karlstad Lions members helping included Joey Kushinski, George Wikstrom, Gary Cook, Avis Sele, Ron Sele, Bonnie 

Loveness, Betty Pietruszewski, Wayne Ruud and Thief River Falls Moonlighters Lioness Sherry Sorenson. 
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Can Do Canine Update 

Want to take your dog for a walk and support Can Do Canines at the 
same time? Well, here is your chance!  
 
Bring your dogs 
and your friends 
and celebrate the 
amazing partner-
ship between as-
sistance dogs and 

the people who need them at the Can Do Woofaroo. This 
outdoor family-fun fundraising event includes a fund-
raising walk, dog-centric vendors, a food truck, dog cos-
tume contest, music and more! All ages are welcome. 
 
New this year is a chance to see your dog on the big 
screen at Can Do Canines first ever Dog Video Festival! 
Participants may submit their whimsical dog video in ad-
vance for consideration, and videos will be shown on a 
special outdoor screen for attendees. 
 
Every dollar raised at the Can Do Woofaroo helps provide freedom, independence and peace of mind for 

someone with a disability. Simply put, your support helps Can Do Canines 
train more assistance dogs and help more people. Join us in helping our 
dogs fetch amazing things for their partners! 
 

CAN DO WOOFAROO 
Saturday, September 17, 2016 
- 10 a.m. - 2 p.m. 
Fundraising Walk: 11 a.m. 
Dog Video Festival: 1 p.m. 
 
Can Do Canines 
9440 Science Center Drive 
New Hope, MN 55428 

Supporters lead more than 180 walkers at the kick off of the 

Can Do Woofaroo 

Julie Schneider  

& Hearing Assist Dog Shiya 

Weinreb Family & Assistance Dog in 

Training Milton 
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When I, (DG Mike Janssen) was in Japan I had the honor of 

presenting a handcrafted mug made by my buddy Mark 

Spielman to incoming Lions International President Bob Corlew, 

He was ecstatic about receiving it. Thanks Mark, looks like your 

mug will be in the International President’s office over the next 

Lions year. I did tell him your stipulation, it is meant to be used 

and not just left on a shelf, he agreed. 
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International News 

Lions Worldwide Week of Service for Youth in August 
This August 8 –14, join incoming international President Chancellor Bob  
Corlew and Lions around the world for a special Worldwide Week of Service 
event dedicated to engaging youth in our communities. From organizing a new 
Leo Club to inviting youth to serve alongside you, there are countless ways to 
join the Worldwide Week of Service for Youth. To learn more about how your 
club can serve, visit Lions100.organd start planning your service project  
today! 

Submit a Photo and Share Your Lions Year! 
Show Lions everywhere how you served your community and 
made a difference in people’s lives this year. Visit the  Submit a 
Photo page on the LCI website and upload photos of your club 
in action, doing hands-on service, reaching out to people in 
need and having fun. Your photo and story might be featured 
on our official social media channels, including Facebook and 
Twitter. 

2016-17 President’s Theme: New Mountains to Climb 

This year, International President Chancellor Bob Corlew  

encourages Lions to climb new mountains and achieve our  

Centennial goals. Reach the summit of service by joining Lions in 

the Centennial Service Challenge to help 100+ million people; 

build your club by inviting for impact; connect with communities 

through Centennial Legacy Projects and promoting your activities; 

and lead Lions over the next mountain. Find resources on the LCI website. 

YCE Gets New Interactive Directory 
Lions Clubs International is excited to announce the new Youth Camp and  

Exchange (YCE) Directory, which has been updated to include an interactive 

map. Use this resource to view the upcoming Lions youth camps around the 

world and connect with the global network of Lions arranging international  

exchanges. Each year, the Youth Camp and Exchange Program develops  

thousands of young global citizens by encouraging peace and promoting  

international understanding through a unique opportunity to travel abroad.   

 

District Governors, Council Chairpersons, and YCE Chairpersons may now report their camps and exchanges 

for inclusion on the new Directory by accessing the new YCE Online Submission Form. 

http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183629550&sid=98036714&m=13033929&u=LIONSPROD&j=34050891&s=http://lions100.lionsclubs.org/EN/programs/centennial-service-challenge/worldwide-week-of-service-youth.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=5604
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183629550&sid=98034863&m=13033929&u=LIONSPROD&j=34050891&s=http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/resources/communicate-your-activities/submit-a-photo.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=5604%2D5617%20June%20N
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183629550&sid=98034863&m=13033929&u=LIONSPROD&j=34050891&s=http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/resources/communicate-your-activities/submit-a-photo.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=5604%2D5617%20June%20N
http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/lions/presidents-theme.php
http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/serve/youth/youth-camps-exchange/index.php
http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/serve/youth/youth-camps-exchange/yce-form.php
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Lions have served 93 

million people through 

the Centennial Service 

Challenge. 
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Greetings Fellow Lions, Lioness and Leos of 5M-11!  
 

Thank you to all the clubs that put forth submissions this past year 2015-2016 as well as 

the cabinet members that sent me items. 56 out of 70 of the clubs had submitted something. 

That’s 80% of the clubs. This year, I want to see this number increase with the ultimate goal of 

getting every club to submit even ONE item., whether it be an awesome project,  
someone getting an awards or showing what you do in the community. We love to hear what 
you are doing and it may give other clubs ideas on what to do. 
  

LETS RAISE UP AND MEET THIS CHALLENGE 
 

Please send the information to me by the 25th of each month  
unless stated otherwise.  

Upcoming deadlines for the newsletter:  
July 23rd— August Newsletter 

August 26th — September Newsletter 
 

Lion Stacy Kleinwachter, Newsletter Editor 
Email: skleinwachter@yahoo.com or specialk.stacy@gmail.com 

 

Thanks to the following Lions, Lioness and Leo clubs for submissions: Ada, Argyle, Barnesville, 
Barnesville Thursday Nite, Beausejour, Crookston, Crookston Leos, Dilworth,  
Dilworth/Glyndon/Felton Leos,  Dilworth Loco Ladies, East Kildonan, East St. Paul, Fertile, Flom and 
Area, Fosston-Lengby, Gary, Glyndon, Glyndon Lioness, Gonvik, Goodridge, Goodridge Lion Tamers, 
Greenbush-Badger, Grunthal, Hawley, Hitterdal, Karlstad, Lac du Bonnet, Lake Bronson, Lancaster, 
Moorhead, Moorhead Midday Central, Oslo, Plummer, Plummer Lions Too, Red Lake Falls,  
Riverside, St. Hilaire, Ste. Anne, Steinbach and Area, Stephen, Thief River Falls, Thief River Falls 
Moonlighters Lioness, Twin Valley, Ulen, Wannaska, Warren, Warroad, West St. Paul, Whitemouth 
& District, Winnipeg, Winnipeg Asia, Winnipeg Beach/Dunnottar/Lakeside, Winnipeg Ma’di,  
Winnipeg South, Winnipeg Transcona and Winnipeg West.  

Wanted YOUR CLUB Help for the Newsletter 

Lions Club International: www.lionsclubs.org 

Multiple District 5M: www.lionsmd5m.org 

District 5M-11: http://e-district.org/sites/5m11 *NEW* 

Lions Program Sites: Can Do Canines: www.can-do-canines.org 

Leader Dogs for the Blind: www.leaderdog.org 

Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF): www.lcif.org/EN/  

Lions Eye Bank of Manitoba and NW Ontario: www.eyebankmanitoba.com 

Lions Foundation of Canada Dog Guides: www.dogguides.com 

Minnesota Lions Diabetes Foundation: www.mnlionsdiabetes.org 

Project New Hope: www.projectnewhope.net 

USA/Canada Lions Leadership Forum: www.usacanadalionsforum.org 

www.LionsUniversity.org *NEW* Check it out 

Websites to Know 

http://www.lionsclub.org
http://www.lionsmd5m.org
http://e-district.org/sites/5m11
http://www.can-do-canines.org
http://www.leaderdog.org
http://www.lcif.org/EN/
http://www.eyebankmanitoba.com
http://www.dogguides.com/
http://www.mnlionsdiabetes.org
http://www.projectnewhope.net
http://www.usacanadalionsforum.org
http://www.LionsUniversity.org
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Today’s Date_____________________    Club:______________________________________ 

Preferred Date_________________________  Alternate Date:_________________________ 

Person Requesting___________________________  

Phone#____________________________ 

If more than one club will be attending, please include the names of all clubs: 

____________________________________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________________________

Meeting Time:______________   Social Time:_____________ Dinner Time:_______________ 

Location:____________________________________________________________________ 

Lions Contact Person for visit:____________________________________________________ 

Phone:______________________________  

Cell:_______________________________________ 

E-Mail:__________________________________   

Special requests: (Ex. Special Speech, induction of new members, installation of officers,  

present awards, etc.) 

 

Please submit as soon as possible. I will confirm date with contact person either by phone or  

e-mail as soon as possible after request is received. 

 Please send this information to: 

DG Mike Janssen 

58 Walter Copp Cres 

Winnipeg, MB R2K 4H7 

R. 204.669.0473 or C. 204.330.3802 

Email: mjanssen@shaw.ca 

Lions 5M11 District Governor 

Club Visitation Request Form 

2016-2017 

mailto:mjanssen@shaw.ca
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2016 USA-Canada Lions Leadership Forum  

Omaha, Nebraska  

Sept. 15-17, 2016  

Leadership ? Service ? It’s what Lions do !  
“Leadership for Service”, the theme for the 2016 Forum, reflects our goal of equipping our Lions to meet the 

Centennial Service challenge in performing 100 million acts of service.  

Saturday afternoon will have three large service projects that every attendee will be able to participate in.  

Corresponding seminars have been added, teaching the skills and organization needed to better prepare service 

projects at the Club and District level.  

Opening night, Thursday brings master illusionist and motivational entertainer, Billy Riggs. On Friday, Lion 

Jay Blake brings his drag race car “Follow a Dream” to the Forum, along with his amazing story of  

overcoming a blinding accident to follow his racing dream.  

Saturday we look forward to the inspiring words of our then International President,  

Chancellor Bob Corlew. We finish the evening with Retired General 

Dick Abel, who after a long career of military, private sector and public 

leadership will be talking about the leader within each of us.  

Register now via our website: www.lionsforum.org 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY TO THE FOLLOWING CLUBS 

 Hallock Lions 71 years 7/18/1945 

 Grunthal Lions 32 years 7/1/1984 

 Winnipeg South Lions 32 years 7/1/1984 

We added 8 new members this month 

(June)  

while losing 22 bringing us to 1905  

this month with a –14.  

For the year, we have added 200 members 

and dropped 218 for a –18. 

Did you ask someone 

 to be a Lion today? 

Correction from the 5M11 May 2016 Newsletter 
PDG Gary Olson was District 5M-11 Governor in 1993-1994 not 1994-1995.   

He served 37 years in the military not 40. 
I apologize for the incorrect information. 

http://www.lionsforum.org

